TOWN OF MILLBURY BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

May 1, 2018

2010 MAY - 3:00 pm 29

Selectmen Present:

Mary Krumsiek, Scott Despres, Jon Adams, Katie McKenna, Chris Naff, Town Manager David Marciello, Susan Spencer, Attorney Brian Falk, Edd Cote, Ron Marlborough, Keith Nastasia, Jamie Kelley and Henry Mingola

Mr. Marciello asked for nominations for Chairman.

Selectman Krumsiek nominated Jon Adams as Chairman. Vote was unanimous Selectman Naff nominated Mark Krumsiek as Vice-Chairman. Vote was unanimous Selectman Krumsiek nominated Scott Despres as Clerk. Vote was unanimous.

Discussion regarding Transfer Station sticker prices- Selectman Krumsiek said that Sutton has a power converter to use for the compactors and asked if we could get that. She also asked if sorting our recycling would lower our costs. Cost of curb-side pickup was discussed. Mr. Marciello said that the stickers bring in \$85,000 and the cost of hauling is \$175,000 per year. Chairman Adams asked to table this matter until the May 8, 2018 meeting and asked the board to have pricing in mind.

Selectman Krumsiek motioned to keep the sticker prices the same, seconded by Selectman McKenna.

Motion carried 4-1 (Selectman Despres opposed)

The Board then went into Town Meeting at 7:00 pm

Motion to adjourn by Selectman Krumsiek at 12:39 pm, seconded by Selectman Cristo. (McKenna)

Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Tish Hayes, Secretary

Jon A. Adams

Mary Krumsiek

Scott Despres

Katie McKenna

Chris Naff